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CUAC is an independent consumer advocacy organisation which ensures the 
interests of Victorian electricity, gas and water consumers—especially low 
income, disadvantaged, rural and regional, and Indigenous consumers—are 
effectively represented in the policy and regulatory debate.  
 
CUAC believes all Victorians have a right to: 
¨ affordable and sustainable electricity, gas and water 
¨ have their interests heard in policy and regulatory decisions 

on electricity, gas and water 
¨ not be disconnected from electricity, gas and/or water due 

solely to an inability to pay 
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Views expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of CUAC. 
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Photo: Merv Geddes of the Gippsland Resource Group and Jo Benvenuti, 
Executive Officer of CUAC. Photo courtesy Latrobe Valley Express. 
 
Welcome to the CUAC Rural and Regional Newsletter—and this time, CUAC 
comes to you. See inside for details of CUAC’s Rural and Regional visits, as 
well as important updates on rebates, grants and funding. 
Kerry Munnery, CUAC Publications Officer 
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CUAC has begun its rural and regional visits 
with a trip to Morwell in Gippsland. 

Executive Officer Jo Benvenuti and Policy 
Officer Anita Lumbus toured the area and met 
with community members to hear their 
concerns about issues in energy and water.  

The CUAC staff members also received a 
copy of a submission that the Gippsland 
Resource Group (GRG) had compiled with the 
aid of funding from a CUAC grant.  

‘It is great to touch base with rural and 
regional consumers and to hear directly about 
the issues on the ground,’ said Jo.  

Gippsland Resource Group President Merv 
Geddes was pleased to host the CUAC staff and 
to have the opportunity to hand over the report.  

The Gippsland Resource Group was formed in 2007 
by local residents concerned about the way the natural 
resources of the area were being managed. 

The group was successful in receiving an $8000 
grant from CUAC to research and advocate on the 
issue of fair and equitable use of recycled water from 
the Gippsland Water Factory. The wastewater 
treatment and recycling system will generate three 
billion litres of recycled water annually to local 
industry and is due to be completed at the end of 2009.  
Project costs have been estimated at $250 million and, 
as reported by The Age newspaper1 , the project has 
experienced significant cost blow outs and delays. The 
State has contributed $50 million to the project, while 
customers of Gippsland Water are also contributing to 
the costs of the project through increased water rates. 
The State Government ordered an independent audit in 
April about the delivery of the project but has not 
released any information on the progress or outcomes 
of the inquiry.   

As part of their research project, the Gippsland 
Resource Group prepared a detailed submission on the 
Gippsland Region Sustainable Water Strategy to the 
Department of Sustainability and Environment (DSE). 
Some of the concerns presented by the GRG in their 
submission included the high cost the Gippsland 
Water Factory imposed on Gippsland Water 
customers; that the community had still not been 
informed about the government audit of the project; 
and that much of the recycled water might not be used 
by industry. The GRG believes there should be the 
opportunity for domestic customers to decide how the 
end product will be used. As part of their research, the 
GRG has been undertaking focus groups and 
interviews with community members to gain 
community input on the most appropriate use of 
recycled water.  

By Anita Lumbus 
CUAC Policy Officer 

 CUAC Grants 

CUAC provides funding through its Grants 
Program to facilitate research on consumer 
utility issues, and to support projects that help 
Victorian consumers to participate in policy 
and regulation on utilities issues.  

Go to: www.cuac.org.au/grants-program/  
for more details. 

The Gippsland Water Factory 

CUAC and the GRG are also concerned about 
pricing impacts of increased water costs on Gippsland 
consumers, who already face disadvantage such as 
unemployment and lower household incomes 
compared to other parts of Victoria. The Essential 
Services Commission (ESC) price review in 2008 set 
prices to increase by 71% from July 2008 to 2013 for 
customers of Gippsland Water. The Gippsland 
Resource Group submission highlighted these 
concerns and has called for an alternative tariff design. 

A final research report on the fair and equitable use 
of recycled water will be presented to CUAC and 
government in February 2010. 

This is the first of a series of rural and regional visits 
CUAC will be undertaking over the next twelve 
months. Please contact CUAC if you are interested in 
hosting us in your local area. 
 
1. http://www.theage.com.au/environment/gippsland-
water-users-forced-to-pay-rising-costs-of-factory-delay-
20090602-buby.html) 
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GRANTS AND REBATES 
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An additional $10 million has been committed by 
the State Government to the Regional Solar Hot 
Water Rebate Scheme  
  The scheme will now be extended, and for the first 
time enable homeowners in bushfire communities 
who lost their homes to install a gas-boosted solar 
hot water unit in their new homes.  

  The solar hot water rebate has previously only 
been available for the installation of solar 

hot water in existing homes, and more 
than 15,000 households have already 

accessed the rebate. 
  The new $10 million funding will 
allow for an additional 6000 re-
gional Victorian households to 

take advantage of the scheme. 
  The scheme now includes 670 in-

stallers and suppliers of solar hot water 
systems and has created up to 
250 green jobs for Victoria. The 
extension will mean a further 
400 plumbers will be trained in 
solar water system installation. 
  The rebate for replacing non-
electric systems has been re-

duced from a maximum of $2300 to a maximum 
$1600, consistent with the Australian Government’s 
rebate for replacing electric hot water with solar. 
  To be eligible, people will need to have been eligi-
ble for the Victorian Bushfire Appeal Fund De-
stroyed Homes payments. People who lost their 
homes in the 2009 bushfires who do not meet this 
criteria may be able to be considered on a needs ba-
sis. To be eligible, people must be replacing a non-
electric hot water system. 
  Australian Government assistance continues to be 
available for households replacing an electric hot 
water system with a solar hot water system. Incen-
tives for switching to solar hot water are also avail-
able through the State Government’s Energy Saver 
Incentive.  
  For more information about solar hot water pro-
grams go to http://www.resourcesmart.vic.gov.au 
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The Non-Mains Utility Relief Grant Scheme 
(NURGS) provides assistance for low-income 
Victorians with a non-mains utility debt (LPG, 
alternative fuel or non-mains carted water). 
NURGS is a Victorian Government hardship pro-
gram administered by the Concessions Unit, De-
partment of Human Services (DHS). 
The scheme assists concession cardholders who are 
unable to afford to pay their out-
standing bottled gas/LPG 
debt, alternative fuel debt 
(e.g. heating oil) or their 
non-mains carted water 
debt, and are at risk of non-
supply of further LPG bot-
tles, alternative fuel or water 
supply. 
Eligible applicants may receive a grant of 
up to $500. Cardholders are able to re-
ceive one grant in every two year 
period, as long as they satisfy the 
eligibility criteria. 
To be eligible for assistance through 
NURGS, applicants must hold either a: 

·  Pensioner Concession Card,  
·  Centrelink Health Care Card, or  
·  Department of Veterans’ Affairs Gold 

Card.   
 
Applicants need to demonstrate that unexpected 
hardship has left them seriously short of money so 
that they cannot pay their non-mains utility bill.  
In addition one of the following criteria must have 
recently been experienced by the applicant: 

·  A significant increase in utility usage; 
· A recent decrease in income e.g. loss of 

employment; 
·  High unexpected expenses on essential 

services; 
· The cost of shelter is more than 30% of the 

household income; or 
· The cost of utility usage is more than 10% 

of the household income. 
Application forms for the scheme can only be ob-
tained by calling the Concessions Information 
Line, DHS on 1800 658 521.   
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Harvesting water from rooftops in  
Warrnambool 

An innovative new project in Warrnambool will use 
the roofs of houses as a catchment to harvest water. 
The project will collect water from 142 rooftops in a 
new residential subdivision and transport it through 
pipes to an existing water storage managed by Wan-
non Water. From there it will be treated and become 
part of the drinking supply for the area. This harvested 
roof water will represent 76 per cent of the subdivi-
sion’s annual household demand. 
The initiative is a partnership between the developer, 
the Federal and State Governments, Wannon Water 
and the Warrnambool City Council.  

Are you a case manager with a client experiencing difficulties due to 
the recent bushfires? 
 
The Financial and Consumer Rights Council (FCRC's) Bushfire Recovery Plan coordinates Financial Coun-
selling services to those affected by the February 2009 bushfires.   
It has developed a Bushfire Recovery Information Kit to assist case managers to arrange financial counsel-
ling assistance for people affected by the recent bushfires, as part of a larger project being conducted by the 
FCRC to support bushfire recovery.   
The kit is funded by the Department of Justice  and is available on the FCRC website, www.fcrc.org.au . 
FCRC also has received State funding for a newsletter,  Recovery Lines , designed to support Financial 
Counsellors assisting those affected by bushfire. 
Go to the link below, or access the website www.fcrc.org.au and follow the prompts. 
http://www.fcrc.org.au/html/s02_article/article_view.asp?article_id=464&nav_cat_id=-1&nav_top_id=-1 

Recycled wastewater in Bendigo 
A new wastewater recycling plant in Bendigo will 
help save 45 million litres of water each year with the 
help of a $114,500 grant from the State Government.  
Victoria Carpet’s wastewater recycling plant allows 
the Bendigo-based facility to halve water use and save 
45 million litres of water each year. The grant was 
from the Regional Infrastructure Development Fund. 
The new recycling plant captures wastewater from the 
dye baths and spin dryers and treats the water for reuse 
back in the dye bath process. 
This water saving effort at Victoria Carpets will also 
cut trade waste discharge and help further secure local 
water supplies, while the investment in infrastructure 
helps to secure jobs. 
  For further information on the Regional Infrastruc-
ture Development Fund go to: 
www.business.vic.gov.au/BUSVIC/STANDARD/
PC_60276.html 

Improved stormwater in Emerald 
A $500,000 project at at Emerald aims to improve the 
quality of stormwater before it enters rivers and water-
ways.  
Nobelius Heritage Park was a partnership between 
Melbourne Water and Cardinia Shire Council to up-
grade an existing drainage system to reduce contami-
nants from entering the Yarra River catchment.  
The project included the installation of landscaped 
works including sediment pits, swales and rain-
gardens along Wattle Creek’s existing drainage. These 
landscaped works helped filter pollutants and reduce 
soil erosion and flooding before the ‘cleaned’ storm-
water drains into Emerald Park Lakes.  
The project took two years to complete. Melbourne 
Water contributed $360,000 towards the project and 
Cardinia Shire Council contributed $140,000.  
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$2 million in funding now available for 
smart water projects 

 
The Smart Water Fund is calling on businesses, com-
munity groups, research organisations and individuals 
with innovative water conservation, water recycling 
and biosolids management ideas to apply for a share 
of $2 million in grants.   
Application packs for Round 7 funding can be 
downloaded from the Smart Water Fund website at 
www.smartwater.com.au/funding/round7. 
Applications close on Friday 20 November 2009. For 
further information on Round 7 visit the Smart Water 
Fund website above, free call 1800 882 432 (03 9552 
3377 outside Victoria) or email 
info@smartwater.com.au. 


